


-TO: Keith Muehlfeld
FROM: Richard G. Hayman
SUBJECT: Noodles Lounge
DATE: May 9, 1980

An inspection was done on May 8, 1980 of the remodeled second
floor of a business known as Noodles Lounge at 730 N. Perry St.,
Napoleon, Ohio. Richard G. Hayman, Building Conmissioner and
Bruce Weirauch, Assistant to the Building Department and
Engineers Office, met Mr. Jack Stevens in the lounge area

and requested him to accompany them on an inspection of the
newly installed dwelling units on the second floor, above the
lounge. We went up a rear stairs that was not fire protected.
Halfway up the stairs there was a room with a small bed and
desk. At the top of the stairs we were led into a large

room that was completely finished into a bedroom with a
king-size bed covered with a valour cover. The room was

done in very expensive taste, including all furniture.

Also-in this room was a. complete kitchen. The overall
dimension of the room is about 20 feet wide by 32 feet long.
There also was a bath in a separate little room within the
bedroom, kitchen area. We then entered another room toward :
the front of the building that was a duplicate of the first
room, except it was reversed or flipped over from the first
room. There was only a few peices of furniture in the

second room and looked as if it was not occupied. The door we
went thru from one suite to the other was direct, not Ffrom

a common hall. ’

I asked Mr. Stevens who occupied the rear suite and he said
he did. I asked him if he realized he was not authorized to
occupy any part of the second floor, until all codes of the
City were met. He said he was going to live there until he
was kicked out. ‘I then informed him that he could be fined
up to $1,000 a day for every day he occupied the suite. He
asked if the reason I came there was to harass him. I told
him that I was not there to harass but to see if the suite
was being occupied. We then left by the front stair exit
which led, off, the front suite. He said something to the
effect that he met all State codes. The front stairs was
not of a fire rated material. The stop work order that

had been posted on the front lower entrance door off N. Perry
Street had been removed.
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